
 
May 2, 2019 
 
TO:   Board of Education 
    
FROM:  Brian De Lima 
  Chairperson, 2019 Commission Nominations Investigative Committee 
 
AGENDA ITEM: Investigative committee (a permitted interaction group pursuant to Hawaii 

Revised Statutes Section 92-2.5(b)(1)), concerning nomination of 
individuals to serve as members of the State Public Charter School 
Commission:  findings and recommendations 

 
 
At its April 4, 2019 general business meeting, the Board of Education (“Board”) established an 
investigative committee (“Committee”) tasked with nominating individuals to serve as members 
on the State Public Charter School Commission for the Board to consider to appointment. The 
Board appointed Board Chairperson Catherine Payne, Board Members Patricia Bergin and 
Bruce Voss, and me as members of the Committee, with myself serving as chair of the 
Committee. 
 
Note that Board Member Bergin recused herself from participation and involvement, and she 
was not involved in any of the Committee’s work. 
 
I will orally present the Committee’s findings and recommendations at the Board’s May 2, 2019 
general business meeting. My oral report will complete the work the Board tasked to the 
Committee. 
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